
TRACT 40096 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Caddo Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Northeast corner of 
State Lease No. 19687 having Coordinates of X = 1,569,313.55 and Y = 
685,657.34; thence East 3,416.75 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,572,730.30 and Y = 685,657.34; thence South 4,348.14 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,572,730.30 and Y = 681,309.20; thence Easterly 
approximately 7,458 feet to the Northernmost Northwest corner of State 
Lease No. 14499, as amended; thence Southerly, Westerly and Southerly 
along the boundary of said State Lease No. 14499 to its Southwest corner, 
also being the Northwest corner of State Lease No. 14400; thence Southerly 
approximately 3,579 feet along the Western boundary of said State Lease 
No. 14400 to its Southwest corner also being the Northwest corner of 
Operating Agreement AO 0224; thence along the boundary of said Operating 
Agreement AO 0224 the following: Southerly approximately 5,280 feet and 
Easterly approximately 4,507 feet to its point of intersection with a 
North-South line having a Coordinate of X = 1,584,199.90; thence Southerly 
approximately 1,689 feet along said line to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,584,199.90 and Y = 669,559.02; thence North 88 degrees 57 minutes 22 
seconds West 15,649.97 feet to the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 
19691 having Coordinates of X = 1,568,552.53 and Y = 669,844.16; thence 
North 02 degrees 28 minutes 38 seconds East 5,146.22 feet along the East 
boundary of said State Lease No. 19691 to its Northeast corner, also being 
the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 19689 having Coordinates of X = 
1,568,774.96 and Y = 674,985.57; thence North 03 degrees 48 minutes 35 
seconds East 5,332.89 feet along the East boundary of said State Lease No. 
19689 to its Northeast corner, also being the Southeast corner of said 
State Lease No. 19687 having Coordinates of X = 1,569,129.29 and Y = 
680,306.68; thence North 01 degrees 58 minutes 20 seconds East 5,353.83 
feet along the East boundary of said State Lease No. 19687 to the point of 
beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if any, of State Lease No. 14499, 
as amended, State Lease No. 14400 and Operating Agreement AO 0224 that may 
lie within the above described tract, containing approximately 2,247 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
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Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee agrees not to erect any derrick, tank, warehouse or other 
equipment or structure on the leased premises nor shall Lessee interfere, 
in any manner, with Lessor’s use of the property. Lessee shall have, 
however, the complete right to drill for, produce, extract and recover the 
minerals in and beneath said land by drilling or other operations 
conducted from the surface of other lands or by the pooling or unitization 
of the leased premises with other land, lease or leases in the area. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2247 Tract Number: 40096
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TRACT 40097 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,644,750.00 and Y = 684,603.35; thence East 16,150.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,660,900.00 and Y = 684,603.35; thence 
South 15,696.65 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,660,900.00 and 
Y = 668,906.70; thence West 16,150.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,644,750.00 and Y = 668,906.70; thence North 15,696.65 feet to the 
point of beginning, (This lease includes only waterbottoms claimed and 
owned by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may 
claim or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the state), 
containing approximately 46 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 46 Tract Number: 40097 
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TRACT 40098 - Bossier and Caddo Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Bossier and Caddo Parishes, Louisiana, and 
more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point on the South 
boundary of State Lease No. 18858 having Coordinates of X = 1,613,100.00 
and Y = 679,232.00; thence along the South and East boundary of said State 
Lease No. 18858 the following courses and distances: East 10,246.00 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,623,346.00 and Y = 679,232.00 and 
North 5,371.35 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,623,346.00 and 
Y = 684,603.35; thence East 5,414.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 1,628,760.00 and Y = 684,603.35; thence South 15,696.65 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,628,760.00 and Y = 668,906.70; thence 
West 15,660.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,613,100.00 and 
Y = 668,906.70; thence North 10,325.30 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 329 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 329 Tract Number: 40098 
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TRACT 40099 - Bossier Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Bossier Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,628,760.00 and Y = 684,603.35; thence East 15,990.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,644,750.00 and Y = 684,603.35; thence 
South 15,696.65 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,644,750.00 and 
Y = 668,906.70; thence West 15,990.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,628,760.00 and Y = 668,906.70; thence North 15,696.65 feet to the 
point of beginning, (This tract includes only waterbottoms claimed and 
owned by the state and specifically excludes any land which the state may 
claim or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in the state), 
containing approximately 28 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 28 Tract Number: 40099 
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TRACT 40100 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Caddo Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,601,059.64 and Y = 681,549.20; thence South 5,628.81 feet to the 
Northeast corner of State Lease No. 19545 having Coordinates of X = 
1,601,059.64 and Y = 675,920.39; thence North 88 degrees 38 minutes 19 
seconds West approximately 4,892 feet along the Northern boundary of said 
State Lease No. 19545 to a point of intersection with the Northeastern 
boundary of State Lease No. 12847; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 12847 the following courses: Northwesterly approximately 453 
feet to its Northwest corner and Southerly approximately 147 feet to its 
point of intersection with the North boundary of Operating Agreement AO 
0275; thence Westerly approximately 10,649 feet along the North boundary 
of said Operating Agreement AO 0275 to its Northwest corner; thence 
Northerly approximately 5,268 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,585,230.30 and Y = 681,549.20; thence East 15,829.34 feet to the point 
of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if any, of State Lease No. 
19545, State Lease No. 12847 and Operating Agreement AO 0275 which may lie 
within the above described tract, containing approximately 45 acres, all 
as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee agrees not to erect any derrick, tank, warehouse or other 
equipment or structure on the leased premises nor shall Lessee interfere, 
in any manner, with Lessor’s use of the property. Lessee shall have, 
however, the complete right to drill for, produce, extract and recover the 
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minerals in and beneath said land by drilling or other operations 
conducted from the surface of other lands or by the pooling or unitization 
of the leased premises with other land, lease or leases in the area. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 45 Tract Number: 40100 
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TRACT 40101 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Caddo Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,542,400.85 and Y = 680,748.30; thence Easterly approximately 
10,719 feet to the Northwest corner of State Lease No. 2524; thence 
Southerly approximately 5,278 feet along the West boundary of said State 
Lease No. 2524 or a projection thereof to a point said to be its Southwest 
corner; thence Westerly approximately 10,543 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,542,400.85 and Y = 675,561.31; thence North 5,187.00 
feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portions of State 
Lease No. 6815, as amended, Operating Agreement A0042, as amended, and 
State Lease No. 5651 that may lie within the above described tract, 
containing approximately 5 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee agrees not to erect any derrick, tank, warehouse or other 
equipment or structure on the leased premises nor shall lessee interfere 
in any manner, with lessor’s use of the property. Lessee shall have, 
however, the complete right to drill for, produce, extract and recover the 
minerals in and beneath said land by drilling or other operations 
conducted from the surface of other lands or by the pooling or unitization 
of the leased premises with other land, lease or leases in the area. 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 5 Tract Number: 40101 
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TRACT 40102 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Caddo Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,606,560.00 and Y = 679,232.00; thence East 2,500.00 feet to the 
Southwest corner of State Lease No. 18858 having Coordinates of X = 
1,609,060.00 and Y = 679,232.00; thence East 4,040.00 feet along the South 
boundary of said State Lease No. 18858 to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,613,100.00 and Y = 679,232.00; thence South 10,325.30 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,613,100.00 and Y = 668,906.70; thence North 88 
degrees 23 minutes 32 seconds West 6,542.58 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,606,560.00 and Y = 669,090.28; thence North 10,141.72 
feet to the point of beginning, (This lease includes only waterbottoms 
claimed and owned by the state and specifically excludes any land which 
the state may claim or own and to which the mineral rights are vested in 
the state), containing approximately 38 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 38 Tract Number: 40102 
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TRACT 40103 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Caddo Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,584,199.90 and Y = 669,559.02; thence North approximately 1,689 
feet to a point of intersection with the South boundary of Operating 
Agreement AO 0224 having a Coordinate of X = 1,584,199.90; thence along 
the boundary of said Operating Agreement AO 0224 the following: Easterly 
approximately 930 feet and Northerly approximately 80 feet to the 
Southwest corner of Operating Agreement AO 0275; thence Easterly 
approximately 10,660 feet along the South boundary of said Operating 
Agreement AO 0275 to its point of intersection with the West boundary of 
State Lease No. 12847; thence Southerly approximately 1,904 feet along the 
West boundary of said State Lease No. 12847 to its Southwest corner; 
thence Westerly approximately 11,600 feet to the point of beginning, LESS 
AND EXCEPT that portion, if any, of State Lease No. 12847, Operating 
Agreement AO 0275 and Operating Agreement AO 0224 which may lie within the 
above described tract, containing approximately 469 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee agrees not to erect any derrick, tank, warehouse or other 
equipment or structure on the leased premises nor shall Lessee interfere, 
in any manner, with Lessor’s use of the property. Lessee shall have, 
however, the complete right to drill for, produce, extract and recover the 
minerals in and beneath said land by drilling or other operations 
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conducted from the surface of other lands or by the pooling or unitization 
of the leased premises with other land, lease or leases in the area. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 469 Tract Number: 40103 
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TRACT 40104 - Caldwell and Richland Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Caldwell and Richland Parishes, Louisiana, 
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Northeast 
corner of State Lease No. 19560 having Coordinates of X = 2,147,794.00 and 
Y = 586,148.00; thence East 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,166,274.00 and Y = 586,148.00; thence South 16,112.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,166,274.00 and Y = 570,036.00; thence 
West 16,098.00 feet to a point on the East boundary of State Lease No. 
18789 having Coordinates of X = 2,150,176.00 and Y = 570,036.00; thence 
along the boundary of said State Lease No. 18789 the following courses: 
North 5,748.00 feet and West 2,382.00 feet to a point on its Northern 
boundary also being the Southeast corner of said State Lease No. 19560 
having Coordinates of X = 2,147,794.00 and Y = 575,784.00; thence North 
10,364.00 feet along the Eastern boundary of said State Lease No. 19560 to 
the point of beginning, containing approximately 169 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: MAPLE RESOURCES 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 169 Tract Number: 40104 
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TRACT 40105 - Bienville and Red River Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
September 10, 2008, situated in Bienville and Red River Parishes, 
Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,771,810.20 and Y = 572,800.00; thence 
East 15,700.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,787,510.20 and 
Y = 572,800.00; thence South 17,146.60 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,787,510.20 and Y = 555,653.40; thence West 15,700.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,771,810.20 and Y = 555,653.40; thence 
North 17,146.60 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 
27 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The above Tract is located upon a restricted scenic river and all 
operations in this area must be conducted in strict conformity with the 
regulations of the Corps of Engineers, U.S. Army. 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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